
St Thomas More Catholic 
Primary School 

T
h
e 

V
in

e 
  

22nd September 2021 

Issue 29 

Principal’s Report 
 

Loving Lord, 

As I express my gratitude to you in prayer,  

may it be a pleasing, joyful sound to you. 

Thank you, Lord, for your love.  

It brings me acceptance and significance. 

Thank you, Lord, for your truth.  

It brings me guidance and direction. 

Thank you, Lord, for your mercy.  

It brings me help and comfort. 

Thank you, Lord, for your faithfulness.  

It brings me stability and strength. 

Thank you, Lord, for your beauty displayed on the earth.  

It brings me joy and delight. 

Thank you, Lord, for your way of redemption - the cross.  

It brings me salvation and regeneration.     Amen 

  
Dear Parents and Caregivers,  

 

Sacrament of First Holy Communion 

I would like to congratulate those students who received the Sacrament of 
First Holy Communion on Sunday. It was so special to witness these children 
receive Jesus for the very first time and take another step closer to being full 
members of the Catholic church. Congratulations to you all! A special thank 
you to Mrs Chapman and Mr McRae for their great work in preparing these 
students and Mrs Achmad for her work in organising this Sacrament. 
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Interschool Cross Country 

80 of our Year 3 - 6 students represented our school at the Interschool Cross Country carnival last Friday. 
They did an amazing job, with many students placing in the top 20. Given approximately 45 students 
competed in each event, this was an excellent result. A special congratulations to Brodie John (Year 5) for 
winning his event and Samara O’Brien (Year 6) for coming second in her event. Overall our students 
represented Tommy More incredibly well in their determination, effort and sportsmanship and won the 
Capes Cross Country Percentage Shield, which means for the size of our school, our students performed 
the best…so well done to all the runners who represented us!! 
 
Term Four - Summer Uniform 

Parents are reminded that Term Four signals the changeover in uniform for students. To help families 
ensure they have the correct uniform, there will be 2 weeks grace.  So on those chilly days that are still 
hanging around, children may wear their correct winter uniform. By the start of Week 3 all children are to 
wear their complete summer uniform. Thank you to those parents who continue to send their child to 
school in the correct uniform each day. It is appreciated.  Uniform order forms are available on our website 
or can be collected from the office. The Uniform Shop is open on Mondays only from 1:30 – 3:15pm. 
 
Spring Fair 

The P&F are working diligently in ensuring our Spring Fair will be a roaring success again this year. Thank 
you to all those parents who have volunteered their time or contributed donations to ensure we have 
enough prizes and personnel on the day. Of course, if you have been meaning to get involved, but hadn’t 
gotten around to it, don’t worry…there is still time! The P&F would be grateful for any assistance. We look 
forward to this being a wonderful event for our school community on Saturday 30 October.  The Fair will 
commence at 10:00am and conclude by 2:00pm. We thank you for your support of this. We are still 
accepting donations for our raffles and donations of bottles of wine and Surprise Jars. These can be left at 
the office. 
 
Kindy Enrolments 

A reminder to families that we are currently taking Kindy enrolments for next year and places are 
beginning to fill up. If you, or someone you know would like an enrolment package, please visit our 
website or pop into the office. This includes existing families who wish to enrol a sibling (and are not 
already participating in our 3 Year Old Kindergarten program). 
 
I wish all families a wonderful and relaxing school holiday period. For those families who may be travelling, 
stay safe. The students will return on Tuesday 12th October in their Summer uniforms. 
 
Peace and best wishes, 
 
RUSSELL WYLIE 

PRINCIPAL 
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Absentees 

A reminder to parents that there is a simple way to let us know your child is absent from 
school, while providing a note at the same time. Jump on our app or website!  

There is an easy online form that can be completed and it is directly emailed to the school. 
Too easy! Either download our school app – Connected (password is Wisdom6285) or visit 
our website https://stmcps.wa.edu.au/ and go to the Communication tab to select Online 
Absentee. 

 
The School Canteen is open on  

Fridays at Lunchtimes selling Icy Poles.  

All items are $1.00 

 
UNIFORM SHOP OPEN HOURS - MONDAYS FROM 1.30 - 3.00PM 

 
Please email your Order Forms through to  

rita.willmott@cewa.edu.au  

with details of your order and credit card. 

Forms can be downloaded off the school’s website. 

Uniforms will go home with your children on Mondays. 

Thank you!   

Assistant Principal News 
 
Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

This term we are focusing on the value of RESPECT.  

This week, our social justice leaders will be searching for ‘Values 
Ambassadors’, where students who are recognised as showing respect 
for others and themselves will be given a raffle ticket. At our assembly 
on Friday, a child from each class will be selected and will receive a 
chocolate to enjoy and an ‘I am respectful’ badge to wear.  
 

Sacrament of Eucharist 

 

 

 

Wishing you all a wonderful school holiday break with your children.  

 
Peace and best wishes, 
 
Mrs Nicolle Achmad 
Assistant Principal 

Congratulations to our students, Dominic Brawls, Tom Miller, 
Elaiza Montalban, West O’Brien, Joshua Wynd and Hayden 
Wynd who received Jesus for the first time in the Sacrament of 
Eucharist last Sunday.  

It was a very special celebration. We praise and thank God for 
the special gift of the Eucharist which was first shared with the 
disciples at the last supper.  

https://stmcps.wa.edu.au/
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 Thought of the Week 

School Merit Award Winners  

Term 3 

Week 9 

 

 

Year 1  Ava  Schlipalius 
 
Year 2  Alex Price 
 
Year 3  Ebony Woodhouse 
 
Year 5  Dulcie Morrison 

Friday 24th September 
8.45am  Merit Assembly 

LAST DAY OF TERM 3 
 
Tuesday 12th October 
TERM 4 COMMENCES FOR STUDENTS 

6.00pm  P&F Meeting 





 

 

 

  

Dental Screening   
Dental screening of all Pre-Primaries, Years 1, 3, 4, 5 and 6 students will be carried out by the Area Dental Officer and her 
staff on Thursday the 4th of November at the school.  This is a very simple check of the growth and development of the 
jaws and identifies urgent cases.  This is only for children enrolled with our service. If you have any queries please email 
Rapidslandingdtc@health.wa.gov.au or call 9757 8211 between 8.00am and 4.00pm Monday to Friday. 
 
Rapids Landing DTC Dental Health Services 

C/- Rapids Landing Primary School, 42 Tonkin Boulevard, MARGARET RIVER   6280 

T: 9757 8211   E: Rapidslandingdtc@health.wa.gov.au   W: www.nmhs.health.wa.gov.au 
 

Our Vision: Excellence in health care for our community 

  

Please note that there will be  

NO School Canteen Lunch Orders  

on Friday September  24. 

mailto:Rapidslandingdtc@health.wa.gov.au










 




